
 

 

November 9, 2022 

Dear  Residents, Families and Friends, 

CopperTrace followed the guidance for testing symptomatic residents and did identify a positive result 
in the Assisted Living area of campus this week.  Contact tracing is completed with each newly identified 
case and if your loved one was identified through this process you have received a notification call.  The 
campus was already in Outbreak status due to positives cases on the Skilled side. 
 
Some quick reminders related to source control (masking): 

• Masking will only be required when 1) the positivity rate in Hamilton County is in the “high” 
category, and/or when 2) the campus is in Outbreak status.  We have placed signage at the 
entrances to notify you of the status upon your arrival for a visit.  Please be mindful to read that 
posting in order to know whether a mask is required throughout your visit. 

o The Hamilton County positivity rate is currently in the “high” category, so masking is 
required at this time. 

o The Skilled and Assisted Living areas of the campus are in Outbreak, so masking is 
required at this time. 

• The health screening that you have been completing upon arrival each day is no longer required.  
We have posted signs and symptoms of COVID, along with the risk factors.  If you answer “yes” 
in your head to any of these, we strongly encourage you not to enter the building for any non-
urgent visits. 

o We have returned to the general visitor log that was utilized pre-pandemic.  This log is 
available for you to complete at the entry door on each neighborhood. 

• We have opened the entrances to the individual neighborhoods.  The doors are unlocked 
between the hours of 7:00am-8:00pm.  Outside of those hours, you will be able to push the 
doorbell, and staff will respond to assist you inside as soon as they are able. 

o The exception to this is the doors to our Cherished Memories neighborhood.  These 
doors will remain locked for the safety of our residents.   Staff will be able to assist you 
upon arrival to the doors. 

 
We are forever grateful for your continued support and partnership in caring for your loved one.  If you 
have any additional questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out.   I can be reached at coppertrace-
administrator@cardon.us.  You can also call our dedicated hotline at 812-961-2326 or email questions to 
Covid-19@cardon.us.  
 

Sincerely,  

Nancy Pollock, Administrator 
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